
The end of the season is here and what a season 
the 2011/2012 season was! We have  had people 
leave, people come and, thanks to some sweet 
talking/singing from Sophie, some old BAC players 
were resurrected (I hear a Ouija Board was also 
used)!! 

The season was a tough one for many reasons but  
league survival for both teams shows you that the 
much talked about BAC spirit was and is still there! 

Well done and a big thank-you to all players, 
supporters and the committee of the 2011/2012 
season.

Special thanks goes to Tapper who has been a very 
supportive  Club Captain this season. Job well done 
Tapper!!

AGM & END OF SEASON DO
Thanks to all who supported the club by attending 
the AGM on the 14th April. It turned out to be a 
very successful and for once stress free event. 

Congratulations to all of you who won awards, for 
those of you that were not there the awards were 
as follows:

Club Person - 				    Maz
1st Team Players Player - 		  Sledger
1st Team Most Improved Player - 	 Coxy

2nd Team Players Player	 -	 Sophie
2nd Team Most Improved player - 	 Santosh

1st Team Top Goal Scorer - 		  Tinny
2nd Team Top Goal Scorer -		  Ali Howard

Thanks to Maz & Andrew for sorting and manning 
the bbq!! 

 A very good (slightly squiffy) end of season do was 
enjoyed by all, except maybe the all new captains 
and vices who received  ‘little gifts’ from everyone 
to enjoy on the night, I for one wasn’t at my best 
the following day!! 

How to loose your memory...

MOVING HOME
After a test out and an 
overwhelming YES vote at 
the AGM, BAC now have a 
new home. We are no longer 
residing at Orchard School our 
new home is:

Abbeywood Community School 
New Road
Stoke Gifford
BS34 8SF

The pitch is fantastic, brand new, has no bird poo 
and we do not have to move the goal posts!! 

The facilities are also fantastic, there is an indoor 
seating area which we intend to use for after match 
teas (teams to supply) and to top it off....the toilet 
doors have....WORKING LOCKS!!  

Winter league match times of 10:45 & 12:30 will 
remain the same as will our 7-8pm training times 
on Tuesday nights.

This is a great opportunity to encourage new 
players to the club!!
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Sports personalities of the year! 



NEW PLAYERS

As you know we need new 
players at the club, in fact we 
need committed new players 
that will be able to play week 
in week out.  I will e mail out 
the adjacent poster for you 
all print our and put up at 
your work places, local pubs, 
universities etc. Please help by 
putting them up where you 
can, I will be bringing them along to the summer 
league games for those of you without access to a 
printer. 

SOCIAL EVENTS

The much talked about Pirate 
Pete event is looking to be 
on Saturday 30th June, I will 
send an e mail around shortly 
with details and to sort out 
numbers.

In the pipeline is a pre-Olympic 
Games, games in the park 
(downs)....more information on 
this will follow.

MARCH/APRIL RESULTS

3rd March Wootoon Bassett v BAC 1 Won 1-3

Dursley v BAC 2  Won 1-2

10th March BAC 1  v Cirencester Lost 1-5

BAC 2 v Jaspers 2 Won 4-2

17th March Gloucester 2 v BAC 1 Lost 2-0

Avonmouth v BAC 2 Drew 2-2

24th March BAC 1 v Leominster Lost 5-8

BAC 2 v  Old Bristolians 3 Lost 0-7

14th April BAC 1 v Jaspers Lost 2-6

The final league positions were
BAC 1 North Division - Finished 7th with 18pts 
BAC 2 Brunel 2 Division - Finished 5th with 27pts 

NEXT ISSUE

Look out for the new section ‘Club Captains Corner’ 
in the May/June newsletter along with summer 
league results and much, much more...

STUFF
If you have anything you would like to add to the 
next newsletter please let me know by the 28th 
June e mail - sallygappy78@live.co.uk

CHANGING OF THE GUARD
Following the AGM your new committee for the 
2012/2013 season are as follows:

Club Captain 		     Andrew Wilson
Vice Club Captain 	    Lis ‘Tapper’ Jones
1st Team Captain	    Rachael ‘Tinny’ Oliver
1st Team Vice Captain 	   Sally Curnow
2nd Team Captain	    Sophie Newton
2nd Team Vice Captain	   Ceri Dawe
Fixtures Secretary	    Trixie Osmond
Umpires Secretary	    Coxy 
Social Committee	    Mandy Lewis
			      Louise ‘Beezy’ Wakefield
			      Liz Gaze
			      Lisa King 
			      Katie Wooller

SECOND TEAM TOURNAMENT
Following on from last years win at this tournament  
BAC 2nd team did just as well this year (ahem)!! 
Well done ladies!!

A picture speaks a thousand words....

SUMMER LEAGUE

Summer Leagues will be held 
at the usual places this summer, 
these being: 

Combe Dingle Sports Ground
Combe Dingle, Bristol
Run by 		 Tinny
Starts 		  Thursday 10th May

Wellsway School
Keynsham, Bristol
Run by 		  Sophie
Starts 		   Tuesday 22nd May

Please show as much commitment as you can for 
the summer league, it’s a good way of mixing up 
positions, new formations and keeping match fit 
for the winter league.  All fixtures will be available 
on our web site and your captains will be in touch 
shortly to check availability.

Follow us on BAC Ladies Hockey Club @BACLHC


